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C o l l e g e  C a l e n d a r      

F E B R U A R Y   

THURS 09 FEB– FRI 10 FEB  -   Year 12 Study Retreat 

THURS 16 FEB    -       Secondary House Swimming Sports 

FRI 17 FEB          - Primary Year 3-6 House Swimming Sports 

FRI 24 FEB          - Year 11 Conference Day at Wandi 

TUES 28 FEB  - SCHOOL PHOTOS 

 

M A R C H  

WED 01 MAR  - Secondary O&M Swimming 

THURS 02 MAR  - Primary O&M Swimming 

WED 08 MAR                -   Primary Hume Swimming at Shepparton 

TUES 14 MAR— FRI 17 MAR—Year 7 Camp Coolamatong 

 “                      “  -    Year 8 Bogong Camp  

WED 15 MAR     -  New Ideas Expo Year 9 

TUES 21 MAR   - Hume Secondary Swimming at 

    Wodonga. 

2 0 1 7  P R E P  S T U D E N T S — R e a d y  fo r  t h e  Ye a r !  
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Welcome back, and a special welcome to our new 
students in Prep and other year levels, as well as new 
staff and families who have joined the College            
community this year. We have had a smooth and       
productive start to the academic year with the students 
approaching their learning with exuberance and settling 
easily into the routines of instruction.   

 

Staffing 2017 

Due to our increasing numbers in both Primary and   
Secondary we have added extra classes in 2017. In    
Primary we welcome two new teachers to Bright P-12 
College: Ciaran O’Connor and Breanna Rouse, both 
teaching in 5/6 classes. In secondary we welcome back 
Klaire Johnston and Andy Nicholas, both teaching VCAL 
& Humanities.  

We also welcome Esther Dudley to Bright P-12 College  
teaching Science & Maths with Roy Kennedy and Rachel 
Bardsley-Smith teaching Psychology & Science, replac-
ing Jade Howell who left Bright P-12 College during the 
holidays. I wish Jade all the best in her new position.  

 

School Council Elections 

College Council is a fantastic way to fully engage with 

your child’s and the community’s school. The Council is 

the executive body of the College and assists in          

determining the College’s priorities and strategic         

directions. There are also a number of  College Council 

sub-committees which provide a diverse range of        

opportunities for parents to become actively involved in 

the College community. A letter explaining College   

Council and asking for nominations will go home to all 

parents this week and I would encourage you to consider 

applying for one of these meaningful and purposeful    

positions, particularly as we are now moving into our first 

year of a the Strategic Plan 2017-20. 

Parent Payments 2016 

The Bright P-12 College Council has approved the 
school’s parent payments policy.  

This policy is available for your information on our     
website at www.brightp12.vic.edu.au as well as the 2016 
list of payment items/services for your child’s program.  

 

Bright P-12 College makes every effort to keep the cost 
and number of items that need to be purchased to a  
minimum.  We also try to ensure that the costs are     
affordable for all parents.  Thank you to those parents 
who have already finalised their parent payments for this 
year. The school appreciates that families may         
sometimes experience financial difficulties in meeting 
payment requests. A range of support options are    
available to parents who have difficulty making payments 
including the Schoolkids Bonus, State Schools Relief 
Committee or the Camps, Sports and Excursions Fund. 
More information on these supports are available through 
the College.  

 
If you will have difficulty making payments please make 
an appointment to speak to Jenni Sgambelloni (Finance 
Assistant) or Kelli Jacobsen (Assistant Principal) to  
discuss possible support options and flexible payment 
arrangements.  Any information about your financial 
circumstances, payment arrangements or status will be 
kept strictly confidential.  

 

Year 12 Study Retreat 

This week our Year 12 students are involved in a two 
day intensive study retreat based at Harrietville. By all 
accounts the program was enthusiastically received 
and students and  teachers enjoyed the many and    
varied sessions on offer. A big thank you to Justin    
Power for organising the event and good luck Year 12        
students with the year ahead. 

 
Jean Olley 

Principal 
 

 Principal’s 

Report 

The Indigenous Education Committee is looking for          
interested parents, staff and community members for 2017. 

 The committee focuses on the Indigenous language       
program, presenting Indigenous perspectives through the 
curriculum, furthering the understanding of Indigenous    
perspectives in the community and working with the 
Thathangathay Foundation and the Indigenous students at 
Bright P-12. It meets once or twice a term at lunchtimes. If 
you are interested in being a part of this committee please 
contact Sue Joyce at the school on (03) 5755 1166. 

Sue Joyce 

Bright P-12 College 

INDIGENOUS EDUCATION COMMITTEE 

http://www.brightp12.vic.edu.au
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Welcome back to everyone. It 
has been a pleasure catching up 
with students and hearing their 
holiday news. I would like to  
extend a special welcome to our 
new students, staff and families 
who have joined the College 
community this year, each     
bringing new experiences and     
perspectives to our school     
community. 

As the Assistant Principal  in 
2017 my role will specifically be 
Student Management and     
Wellbeing. My focus for 2016 will 
be: 

 Student Management. 

 Daily Operations and 
Organisation. 

 Student Wellbeing. 

 Empowering Students – 
Student Voice 

I will continue to work as a    
member of the committee of    
managemen t  o f  Coun t ry        
Education Project or CEP. 

This term will be a very busy one 
for Year Level Camps, Year 7, 8 
and 9 camps will take place this 
term. Students have received 
information about their year level 
camps so please make contact 
with the Year Level Coordinator if 
you have not received any     
information.  

Year 11 and 12 Study Camps 

This week the Year 12 study 
camp will be held and the      
program that has been put     
together looks very positive.   
Students who attend the camp 
will gain valuable knowledge and 
skills to equip them for the year 
ahead. A big thank you to Justin 
Power who is the organiser of the 
Year 12 Camp and the staff who 
will be delivering sessions; or 
staying overnight, without your 
commitment these very valuable 
events would not happen.  

The Year 11 Retreat Day is    
happening on the 24th of February 
in Wandiligong. Mal Steer is   
putting together the program, 
which looks fantastic. 

 

Uniform 

As we start a new year it is 
important to reiterate the            
importance of students wearing 
uniform. This includes our VCE 
Year 11 and Year 12 students. 

If for any reason a student is out 
of uniform they need to have a 
note from their parent, which 
students can hand to the Year 
Level Coordinator. This includes 
the school hat, which is an     
essential uniform item for term 1 
and 4. Hats that are not school 
uniform will be removed and   
students will be asked to sit either 
in the Primary Fishbowl area or 
the  Student  Lounge fo r         
Secondary teachers. 

Wellbeing Team 

This year our wellbeing team will 
consist of Mark Betheras 
(Wellbeing Leader), Year Level 
Coordinators P to 12 and      
Rosemary Bunge (Secondary 
School Nurse). We meet       
regularly and continue to support 
families and students throughout 
their daily school lives. If you       
require any information or support 
please contact your YLC first. We 
have a very dynamic and          
empathetic team who have a 
variety of experience dealing with 
various issues. The key will be 
communication. 

P-2 Georgina Matters  

3-4 Julie Van der Stelt 

5-6 Katie Ferrito  

Year 7 Jenny Young 

Year 8 Matt Pywell  

Year 9 Heather Renoux 

Year 10 Kate Brady  

Year 11 Mal Steer 

Year 12 Justine Power 
 

Parapro fess iona l  se rv ices     
available on a referral basis are 
Occupational Therapy, Speech 
Therapy,  Physiotherapy and 
Psychologists. 

Breakfast Program 

The Program commenced for 
2017 and ALL students are    
invited to participate. Breakfast 
starts in the Dining Room at 
8.20am every Thursday morning. 
It is such a positive and        
connected way to start your day.  

Hawthorn Village 

This year Rosemary Bunge will 
be continuing her community 
engagement program with Year 9 
students. Students will be     

required to make a weekly visit to    
Hawthorn Village during lunch 
time and part of period 5 on a 
specific day. Students will spend 
the time having a connection with 
one patient at Hawthorn Village 
with the aim of getting to know 
the person. It is a very worthwhile 
community project, which I 
strongly encourage our Year 9 to 
be involved in. Any interested 
students can collect an expres-
sion of interest from Rosemary. 

Swimming Sports 

Swimming Sports will run again 
next week for Secondary       
students on Thursday 16th of Feb 
and for Year 3 to 6 Primary    
Students on Friday 17th of Feb. 
These are wonderful events that 
are held annually and are well  
organised by Matt Pywell, Mal 
Steer and this year Daniel Saville 
as our Sport Coordinators. A 
huge thank you to all the staff 
and parents that will attending 
and supporting these wonderful 
school events. It is important to 
remember that all staff and     
parents who attend and assist at 
these events follow the Bright 
P12 College Code of Conduct 
which can be found on our  
s c h o o l  w e b s i t e  a t 
www.brightp12.vic.edu.au under 
the policies and procedure tab 
“Child Safe Policies”.  

As it is the beginning of the new 
year, and lots of parents/carers 
attend these events, it is        
important to be reminded of our 
Bright P12 College Filming and               
Photographing Students policy, 
which can also be found under 
the policies and procedures tab 
of our website. I have copied the 
section specifically relating to 
parents/carers for you below. 
The swimming events are     
mentioned specifically in this 
policy.  

Parent Guardian Use - 
· Parents and guardians can use 
photographs and videos taken at 
a school event for their personal 
use only. 
· Such photos and videos must 
not be sold and must not be  
published. 
· Parents and carers must follow 
guidance from staff as to when 
photography and videoing is not 
permitted and where to stand in 
order to minimise disruption to 
the activity. 
Only images of children suitably 
dressed will be allowed to reduce 
the risk of images being used        
inappropriately. This may include 
swimming events. 

School Photos 
 
These will occur on the 28th of 
February and again be taken by 
Arthur Reed. Your child will bring 
home the photo order form and 
note in the coming days. If you 
do not receive the information 
please make contact with your 
child’s classroom teacher or Year 
Level Coordinator. 

School Hours 

The school hours of operation are 
8.30am until 3.30pm. Please be 
mindful that outside of these 
hours the responsibility for    
supervising students remains with 
parents/carers.  

In regards to Office Operation 
times, the Office will be open 
from 8.30am to 4.00pm to assist 
with payments, attendance and 
general enquiries and concerns. 

 If you need to inform the Office 
of a school absence before or 
after these times please call and 
leave a message on 0357551166. 

 

SMILING MINDS – Back to 
School Meditation 

I thought some students and 
parents/carers would find this 
information useful. Smiling Minds 
is a free APP available to 
smartphone or tablet users on 
iTunes. I am not sure about its 
availability on Android. They are 
teamed up with ABC to create 
these great little meditations. 

“As we know, the new school 
year can be a stressful time with 
a lot going on. There are new 
back to school meditations. 
These short 2-minute meditations 
are tailored for students, teachers 
and parents. 
 
You can find them in our app 
under the 'Mindfully Back to 
School Program' or you can visit 
the ABC website.”  SMILING 
MINDS. 

 

Kelli Jacobsen 

Assistant Principal 

 

 

 

 

 

Assistant  

Principal’s 

Report 

http://www.brightp12.vic.edu.au
http://www.brightp12.vic.edu.au/wordpress/wp-content/uploads/2015/11/Bright-P-12-College-Council-Policy-Photographing-and-Filming-students.pdf
http://www.brightp12.vic.edu.au/wordpress/wp-content/uploads/2015/11/Bright-P-12-College-Council-Policy-Photographing-and-Filming-students.pdf
http://smilingmind.cmail20.com/t/j-l-uyhlttl-zkhullilh-h/
http://smilingmind.cmail20.com/t/j-l-uyhlttl-zkhullilh-h/
http://smilingmind.cmail20.com/t/j-l-uyhlttl-zkhullilh-k/
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New Primary Teaching Staff for 2017 

Ex-Bright P-12 College student, Mr. 

Ciaran O’Connor,  is now teaching one of 

our Year 5 & 6 classes. 

Miss Breanna Rouse from        

Myrtleford is teaching a Year 5 & 6  

class. 

Dear Parents/Guardians, 

 

Arthur Reed Photos will be taking school photographs at the 

College on Tuesday 28th February 2017. Please note this 

date on your calendar.  
 

If you wish to order photographs, your son/daughter should 

bring the envelope to school on photo day with       

correct payment enclosed. Please use a separate    

envelope for each student. Younger children might like to 

hand their envelopes with payment to classroom teachers for 

safe-keeping before the day.  
 

Parents will also have the opportunity to order photos      

on-line but this must be done before photo day. Please see 

the photo envelopes for details. 

If you would like your children to have a family             

photograph taken, you will also need to return a Family 

Photograph Order Envelope with payment. Family photo  

order envelopes are available at the College Office, so please 

collect one well before photo day if you plan to have a family 

photo taken. This opportunity is strictly for families only. Due 

to the very full schedule on photo day, there is no            

opportunity for group ‘friends’ photos to be taken.   
 

All students are required to wear full summer school    

uniform for the photographs. Please check shoes (which 

must be plain black – no coloured laces) and socks!  

Thank-you, 

 

Kelli Jacobsen 

Assistant Principal  
Bright P12 College 

 

SCHOOL PHOTOGRAPHS— Tuesday February 28th 2017 

BRIGHT P-12 COLLEGE UNIFORM 

SURVEY 

Coming Soon…. We would like ALL 
families to complete this survey to 
enable our school uniform to be 
the best it can be for our school, 
our students and families. 

Survey will be online with hard 
copies  available on request. 

       

 STUDENTS RECEIVE RECOGNITION 

FOR ‘STRIPEY PAWS’ FUNDRAISER 

Last year Years 5 & 6 students sold cup cakes  to 

raise awareness and funds for Saving Tiger         

Habitats.   

Two of the team members, Bella P. and Jaslyn B., 

accepted certificates from the International Tiger 

Project acknowledging that Bright P-12 College has 

protected 2km2 of tiger habitat.   

The donation raised funds specifically for The Tiger 

Project’s Wildlife Protection Units in Sumatra.  

Well done to all concerned!  
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M U S I C  N E W S  

New Instrumental Students 2017 

Here at Bright P-12 College students have the chance to play 
a large variety of musical instruments across all year            
levels.  These instruments include the Piano, Drums, Guitar, 
Bass Guitar, Voice, Flute, Ukulele, Alto Saxophone, Tenor Sax-
ophone, Trumpet, Tuba and Euphonium.  The ideal age for a 
student to start playing an instrument would be from year 3-4 
and up.  Some instruments such as the Piano, Drums or     
Ukulele could be started by students in year P-2.  This year we 
are having a teacher coming in for one day a week to teach    
Violin.  The cost of Instrumental lessons varies, and is free in 
some cases for certain students and for some                        
instruments.  Please see Mr Campbell if you have any        
questions.  Over the next couple of weeks I will be talking to 
the instrumental teachers about prospective new students 
and they will liaise with parents to talk about fees, lessons 
times, requirements etc. Again, talk to Mr Campbell if you 
have any questions. It is never too late for your child to start 
learning an instrument so please come and see me if you are 
interested. 

 

P-2 Choir 2017 

This year I will be running the P-2 Choir on Friday at 
lunchtime. Any student who wishes to participate is           
welcome.  It is important, once the students make the       

commitment to join the Choir, that they come regularly to 
rehearsals.  Please discuss this with your child if they are    
interested. 

Senior Choir 2017 

The Senior Choir for this year will be running on Tuesday at 
the start of lunchtime. Any student from year 3 and above is     
welcome to attend this.   

 

Primary Assemblies ‘Musical Item’ 

Each primary assembly I will get a student from the primary 
school to perform a musical item.  I will talk to students in 
class about this.  If you would like your child to be a            
performer at one of these assemblies, please let me know. 

 

Regional Music Camp 

Later this term there will be a Music Camp for any interested 
students.  This camp is going to be run by the North East    
Victorian Regional Music Co-coordinators.  This camp will be 
happening on the 28th, 29th and 30th of March. This camp will 
be happening at Beechworth and parents/guardians will need 
to transport their child to and from the camp.  Registrations 
are now open so please see Mr Campbell if you are              
interested.   

PARENTS AND FRIENDS ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING 

Hi All, 

Our first meeting for the year will be held on Tuesday 

7th March at 7pm in the school library. We are very keen 

to see some fresh faces and hear some new ideas this 

year. As most of you know we currently have two   

working parties (WP) running within the P&F. The Fun 

Run WP is already organising this year’s fundraising 

event which will be held on Sunday 23rd April. Later on 

in the year we have the School Fair and there are       

whispers that this working party from last year might be 

giving it one more go before handing over the banner, 

Watch this space!  
 

To date, a big chunk of the P&F fundraising money has 

been earmarked for the new junior school playground. A 

designer has been appointed and the initial plan has been 

presented to the school. If anyone has experience in    

outdoor educational areas or experience with projects 

such as this please don't hesitate to contact us, we would 

appreciate your input.  
 

The extension of the school bike shed is another project 

the P&F has donated money to. This working party will 

be calling on parent volunteers who are handy with a 

hammer to come and help in due course. At this stage a 

design has been approved and we are in the final stages 

of securing building approval for the project to go ahead. 
 

As you can see, there is no shortage of things to get     

involved in to help support your family’s school. Please 

put your hand up and contribute in some way, shape or 

form to make our school the best it can be for our     

community.  
 

Please don't hesitate to contact me if you have any     

questions and queries, otherwise I'll look forward to     

seeing you at the AGM on Tuesday 7th March. 

 

Kind Regards, 

 

 

Fi Forbes 

Secretary 

Bright P-12 College Parents and Friends  

Groupemail: ParentsandFriends@brightp12.vic.edu.au  

 

Inspiring education, Supporting families, Connecting 

community© 

 

mailto:ParentsandFriends@brightp12.vic.edu.au
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Hello, I´m Simone, I´m 15 years old and I am Tessa Conn´s 

new exchange partner.  I am happy to say, that I will stay here 

in Australia for three months, because I like the area and the 

friendly people very much. I come from a little village called 

´´Großholzhausen´´(that´s next to Rosenheim) and my 

hobbies are horseback riding, skiing, playing harp, dancing, 

mountainbiking, reading and I am singing in a choir.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Hello, I am Vinzenz, I am 14 years old, and I will stay in 

Australia for 3 months. I stay with Oliver English and my 

hostmother is Cindy Crosthwaite. We live in Wandiligong and 

I like Wandi because it`s very peaceful and there are many 

trees so it´s natural and I see kangoroos nearly every day. The 

first week after I arrived we went to Ocean Grove and had a 

strong program, so I was already swimming with seals, saw 

some koalas in the wild, and did boogie boarding. We did 

much more in Ocean Grove but I can´t write everything down. 

I enjoy school in Bright but it´s very different to school in 

Germany. The first school day was very strange because it´s 

like you know nobody. But after a long break and enough self-

confidence it became great.       See you, Vinzenz 

Exchange Students from 

Germany 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Hello, my name is Elisa Ciliox and I am the new 

Language Assistant for German for the following school 

year. I am from a small town in Germany called 

Mornshausen. I have been studying Biology and English 

for my teaching degree at the Philipps-University in 

Marburg for five years and finished my studies last 

October.  

In my spare time I like to be outdoors as much as 

possible. Therefore I am really happy with my placement 

in Bright and its beautiful nature, as well as the 

opportunity to go bushwalking, hiking, and mountain 

biking.  

I hope that I can help the students of Bright P-12 College 

to improve their German language skills, but also give 

them an insight into German culture and history.  

I am really looking forward to the next twelve months 

and the experiences that I am going to make here in 

Australia!  

 

Elisa  

New German Language          

Assistant for 2017 
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HEALTH  CORNER WITH ADOLESCENT HEALTH NURSE—ROSEMARY BUNGE 

Welcome back to school everyone and hope your holidays 

were great. 

Some important things to remember in term 1 are: 

 To be sun smart 

 To keep well hydrated 

 

Bright P-12 College is a Sun Smart school; this means hats 

must worn when outside during term 1 and 4. This is a very 

important part of SunSmart and reducing the risk of sun    

damage and future risk of skin cancers. Slip on a shirt, slop on 

sunscreen, slap on a hat, seek shade and slide on sunglasses is 

still the message from the Cancer Council and worth            

remembering both at school and away from school. 

 

During summer it is extra important to stay well hydrated 

with our higher temperatures. Water is best and students are 

encouraged to carry water bottles at all times. Your brain is 

76% water; staying well hydrated at school can help fight off 

fatigue and headaches.  

 

Welcome to any students who are new to the school 

As Adolescent Health Nurse (school nurse), my role is helping 

you stay healthy. So I do a lot of health promotion activities 

and primary health care. I work with classes and small groups 

and can also see students individually for short term         

counselling. For parents I can also offer information and    

support regarding students’ health. My days at the school are       

Monday and Thursday and if you would like to chat with me, 

you can leave a message at the office or catch me in person 

on those days. You will find my office two doors up from the 

staff room. 

 

Breakfast has started again for the year and you will find it 

on in the food room every Thursday morning from 8.20am. 

Remember, it is free to all students P-12 and we would love to 

see you there, it’s a great place to meet others, have a chat 

and get a really positive start to the day. 

 

Hawthorn Village visiting Year 9 I am currently looking for 

expressions of interest from year 9 students who would like 

to be part in our community program visiting the residents at 

Hawthorn Village each week. Please see me if you interested 

or would like more information. 

 

Quote for the week: You are free to choose, but you are not 

free from the consequence of your choice. 

The Bright P-12 College Council 
has approved the school’s parent 
payments policy.  

 

This policy is available for your 
information on our website at 
www.brightp12.vic.edu.au as 
well as the 2017 list of payment 
items/services for your child’s 
program.  

 

Bright P-12 College makes     
every effort to keep the cost 
and    number of items that 
need to be purchased to a   
minimum.  We also try to     
ensure that the costs are 
affordable for all parents.   

 
The school appreciates that      
families may sometimes             
experience financial difficulties in 

meeting payment requests. A 
range of support options are     
available to parents who have 
difficulty making payments,        
including the State Schools    

Relief Fund or the Camps, Sports 
and Excursions Fund. More    
information on these supports 
are available through the        
College.  

 
If you will have difficulty      
making payments, please make 
an appointment to speak to 
Jenni Sgambelloni (Finance 
Assistant) or Kelli Jacobsen 
(Assistant Principal) to discuss 
possible support options and 
flexible payment arrange-
ments.  Any information about 
your financial circumstances, 
payment arrangements or    
status will be kept strictly    
confidential.  

 
Please Note: Additional school 
charges may arise during the 
year. 

PARENT PAYMENTS 

FOR 2017 
Please note the Department of Education & 
Training does not provide personal accident 
insurance or ambulance cover for students.  

 

Parents and guardians of students who do not 
have student accident insurance/ambulance 
cover, are responsible for paying the cost of 
all medical treatment for injured students, 
including the cost of ambulance  attendance / 
transport and any other transport costs.  

 

Private property brought to school by           
students, staff or visitors is not insured and 
the Department does not accept any              
responsibility for any loss or damage.  
 

Personal property is often brought to school 
by students, staff and visitors. This can         
include mobile phones, calculators,              
computers, toys, sporting equipment and cars 
parked on school premises. As the                     
Department does not hold insurance for      
personal property brought to schools, it has 
no capacity to pay for any loss or damage to 
such property. 

Accident / Ambulance & Personal 

Property Insurance 

http://www.brightp12.vic.edu.au
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C O M M U N I T Y  &  S C H O O L  N OT I C E S  

 
 

MUSICAL DIRECTOR  

Required for 

BRIGHT SINGERS INC. 

Bright Singers are a committed group of         

community members who rehearse weekly.  We 

enjoy learning and performing songs from a   

variety of musical styled. 

The Musical Director will require an ability to lead 

the singers in 4-part harmony. 

The position will commence in June 2017.       

Honorarium negotiable. 

Applications close—Friday 31st March to- 

The Secretary, 

P.O. Box 66 

BRIGHT  3741 

 

 

Do You Like Singing? 
BRIGHT SINGERS are seeking new 

members to join them at their rehearsals 

for upcoming Autumn Festival Concerts. 

Bright Singers are a committed group of 

community members who rehearse     

weekly.  We enjoy learning and              

performing songs from a variety of        

musical styles. 

No audition required.  Adults and         

teenagers most welcome.  All you need is 

an enthusiasm for singing.  Come along 

and join us. 

Rehearsals held Tuesdays 7.30pm-9.30pm 

at the Bright Art Gallery.  

Membership fees $50.00 per school term. 

Bright Junior & Senior 
Football Clubs 

Come and join in a fun environment with a great 
bunch of kids! 

The Bright Junior & Senior Football Clubs are seeking 
expressions of interest for boys from the age of 11 - 18 
years wanting to play Australian Rules Football. 

The Clubs field Under 12s, Under 14s & Under 16s in the 
Junior competition played on Sundays and an Under 18s 
team in the Senior competition playing on Saturdays. 

 Training kicks off Wednesday 8th Feb as follows: 

 Under 14s- 4:30pm 

Under 16s & Under 18s - 5:30pm 

Followed by a sausage sizzle and opportunity to meet 
our coaches and committee. 

 For further information please contact: 

 Under 14s - Gerard Gray - 0439 551 032 

 Under 16s - Jason Reid - 0419 360 728 

 Under 18s - Paul Dalbosco - 0409 808 715 
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SCHOOL PROCEDURES FOR THE BUSHFIRE SEASON 

School procedures for the bushfire season 

Fire danger ratings and warnings are used in Victoria to provide clear direction on the safest options for preserving life.   

Schools and children’s services listed on the DEECD Bushfire At-Risk Register (BARR) will be closed when a Code Red fire danger rating 

day is determined in their Bureau of Meteorology district.  Our school has been identified as being one of those at high bushfire 

risk and is listed on the BARR. 

Where possible, we will provide parents with up to four days notice of a potential Code Red day closure by letter.  A Code Red day will 

be determined by the Emergency Management Commissioner no later than 1.00 pm the day before the potential closure.  Once we are 

advised of the confirmation of the Code Red day we will provide you with advice before the end of the school day. 

Once confirmed, the decision to close will not change, regardless of improvements in the weather forecast.  This is to 

avoid confusion and help your family plan alternative care arrangements for your child.  It is also important to note that: 

 

 No staff will be on site on days where the school is closed due to a forecast Code Red day. 

 Out-of-school-hours care will also be cancelled on these days 

 School camps will be cancelled if a Code Red fire danger rating day is determined for the Bureau of Meteorology district in which 

the camp is located. 

 As a bus co-ordinating school, all our bus routes will be cancelled. 

On these Code Red days families are encouraged to enact their Bushfire Survival Plan – on such days children should never be left at 

home alone or in the care of older children. 

For those of us living in a bushfire prone area, the CFA advise that when Code Red days are forecast, the safest option is to leave the 

night before or early on the morning of the Code Red day. 

As part of preparing our school for potential hazards such as fire, we have updated and completed our Emergency Management Plan. 

What can parents do? 

 Make sure your family’s bushfire survival plan  

is up-to-date and includes alternative care  

arrangements in the event that our school is closed. 

 Ensure we have your current contact details,  

including your mobile phone numbers.  

 You can access more information about children’s services closures on the Department of Education and Early Childhood Devel-

opment website – see http://www.education.vic.gov.au/about/programs/health/pages/closures.aspx 

For up-to-date information on this year’s fire season, visit the CFA website at www.cfa.vic.gov.au or call the 24-hour Victorian Bushfires 

Information Line on 1800 240 667. 
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GOLD SPONSORS ($300+) 

Alpine Women’s Group 

Australian Defence Force 

Bright Accounting  

Bright Brewery 

Bright Community Bank  

Bright Medical Centre 

Dickens Real Estate 

Lodge of Unity Bright 

Melva Stewart Trust  

Mountain Clinic  

Outdoor Travel    

Rotary Club of Bright 

SILVER SPONSORS ($200+) 

Alexanders Real Estate 

Alpine Shire  

Bright Art Gallery 

Bright & District Chamber of Com-

merce 

Bright Newsagency 

Bright P-12 Parents & Friends 

Bright RSL Sub-Branch  

Feathertop Blueberries  

Friends of Bright Library  

Il Centro Pizza House 

Lions Club of Bright 

R&N Jenvey 

 

STANDARD SPONSORS (below $200) 

Alpine Furnishings 

Badrocks Airconditioning 

BANG! Toyshop 

Belmores Accounting 

Bright United Football & Netball 

Club 

Bright Lions Ladies 

Bright Organics 

Bright Ski Centre 

CWA Bright 

Everest Sports 

Howard Kovesy 

Jill Chalwell 

Jason & Rachel Campbell 

Kimono Girls 

Sno Line Design 

 

 

 

BRIGHT P-12 COLLEGE – 2016 SECONDARY AWARD RECIPIENTS 

 

Year 7 Dux Tenley Brandon 

Year 8 Dux Aspen Thomas 

Year 9 Dux Austin Wickes 

Year 10 Dux Rory Miller 

Year 7 Top Student in Exams Tenley Brandon 

Year 8 Top Student in Exams Aspen Thomas 

Year 9 Top Student in Exams Austin Wickes 

Year 10 Top Student in Exams Rory Miller 

Year 7 Learning Award Trinity Williams 

Year 8 Learning Award Alec Hargreaves 

Year 9 Learning Award Britney Fitzpatrick 

Year 10 Learning Award Noemie Gettliffe 

    

Sports Award - Junior Girls Nicola Smith 

Sports Award - Junior Boys N/A 

Sporting Excellence Girls Allison Williams 

Sporting Excellence Boys Callan Mantyvirta 

Snowsports Nicola Smith 

Thank you to all our sponsors 

for your continuing support of 

the Bright P-12 Students 

Awards for 2016. 

2016 Bright P-12 Student Awards 

Sponsors: 
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Champion Sports House Perpetual Shield Kiewa 

Music Award - Year 7-9 Harry Jamieson 

Music Award - Year 10-12 Lily-Rose Burgess 

Attendance Award Nathaniel West 

Community Engagement (Yrs 7-12) Chloe Edyvean 

Year 10 Long Tan Award for Leadership & 
Teamwork 

Allison Williams 

Year 12 Leadership & Teamwork Genevieve Taberner 

The Higher Education Award (Year 12) Will Stevenson-Vissers 

Marilyn Cuff Memorial Scholarship TBA 

Best All Rounder Tasman Cocks 

Kwong Lee Dow Rory Miller and Allison Williams 

Distance Education Awards Harrison Neville 

TAFE Awards Renae Murphy-Spicer 

CSU Award Emma Brown & Tyler Scott 

VET Engineering Studies Jim Gallagher 

1/2 VET Outdoor Recreation Brittany Hanna 

VCAL Excellence Award Jackson Cooper 

VCAL Improvement Award Natalie Nummar 

Year 11 Biology Caitlin Smith 

Year 11 Chemistry Caitlin Smith 

Year 11 English Caitlin Smith 

Year 11 General Mathematics Arliya O'Keefe 

Year 11 Health & Human Development Darcy Chellew 

Year 11 Languages Emma Feltrin 

Year 11 Legal Studies N/A 

Year 11 Mathematical Methods Harrison Neville 

Year 11 Physical Education Clara Williams 

Year 11 Physics Harrison Neville 

Year 11 Product Design & Technology Harrison Neville 

Year 11 Psychology Caitlin Smith 

Year 11 Dux Caitlin Smith 

Yr 12 Chemistry Tasman Cocks 

Yr 12 English Shona Butler & Genevieve Taberner 

Yr 12 Further Mathematics Tessa Pascoe, Josh Raymond, Max 
Brotto 

Yr 12 Health & Human Development Tessa Pascoe 

Yr 12 Languages Tyler Scott for Indigenous and Josh 
Raymond for German 

Yr 12 Physical Education Tasman Cocks 

Yr 12 Physics Liam van Urk 

Yr 12 Psychology Genevieve Taberner 

Yr 12 Studio Arts Tessa Pascoe 

Year 12 Dux Tasman Cocks 

Principal's Award - Girl Genevieve Taberner 

Principal's Award - Boy Joshua Raymond 

BRIGHT P-12 COLLEGE – 2016 SECONDARY AWARD RECIPIENTS 
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BRIGHT P-12 COLLEGE – 2016 PRIMARY AWARD RECIPIENTS 

 

Melva Stewart Scholarship (Year 6) …………Jasper Burgess 

Maria Gales Memorial Award (Academic Achievement in Year 6)……Leah Grant and Olivia Lelean 

Christopher Hutchinson Award for Effort…………………………………………………Shanika Hawthorne 

Attendance Award…………Lakitha Samarasinghe 

Boy's Sports Award………… Austen Hargreaves 

Girl's Sports Award………… Mia Lynch 

Snowsports Award…………William Melloh 

Doddsy Sport Awards…………Bella Price and Joe Gray 

Transition Scholarships Year 6-7…………Joe Gray 5/6F  

    …………Jack Banks 5/6F  

    …………Ebony Fitzpatrick 5/6J 

    ………… Tyler Barker 5/6J 

    …………  Kai Stavar 5/6M 

    …………Maisie Filippi 5/6M 

Prep - Yr 4 Art…………Ava McKee 

Year 5/6 Art………… Kaleb Hoare 

Music Prep - Year 4…………Eliza Murrells 

Music Year 5-6…………Tahlia Brain 

Japanese Language Prep-Year 2…………Noah McMonagle 

Japanese Language Year 3-6…………Alison Ciolli 

 

Class Awards - Prep/F ………… Tashan Karkaria 

Class Awards - Prep/ 1 P ………… Jessica Kent 

Class Awards - 1/2J ………… Jackson Hewitt 

Class Awards - 1/2N ………… Madeline Garratt 

Class Awards - 3/4F ………… James Sides 

Class Awards - 3/4S ………… Mackenzie Lynch 

Class Awards - 3/4V ………… Alison Ciolli 
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LO C A L  B U S I N E S S  D I R EC TO R Y  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

12B Barnard Street, Bright  

Ph: (03) 5750 1777  

www.bangtoyshop.com.au 

Certified Practising Accountant 

& Registered Tax Agent 

Please phone for an appointment 

5755 5105  Mobile: 0409 162 245 

Shop 6, 2 Star Road, Bright 

  

Call Phil, Glenn and the team: 035755 1589 

8.30 am – 5.30 pm Mon-Fri 

Shop 4, 1a Camp Street, Bright 

Alpine Building  

Permits & Consultants  

For prompt, reliable and efficient building permits and 

inspections 

 Bushfire management advice, 

reports 

 Regulatory building advice 

 Pre-purchase inspections 

 Fire and life safety reports 

 State-wide building permit ser-
Private Lessons in YOUR HOME 

 Carolyn Moore  

Ph: 5750 1505, 0417 571 362 

Piano Tuition 

 a skin care system researched and developed by The International Dermal Institute 

 

5750 1977 

www.brightbeauty.com.au 
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AUSTRALIAN SCHOOL 

OF Shotokan  KARATE 

Freeburgh Community Hall 

Adults & Kids classes 

MONDAYS (Kids 5-5:45pm & Adults 5:45-6:45pm), WEDNESDAY 

(Adults 7-8:30pm)  

& SATURDAYS (Adults 9-10:30am) 

New students welcome, catering to all fitness levels 

Contact Sensei Katrina Ciolli on 0417 526549 for more   

information. Find us on facebook at ASSKAlpine and visit: 

 

 MON    9am – 

10am 

Pilates 

  

6.30 – 

7.30pm 

Pilates 

  

 THUR   6.30 – 

7.20am 

Pilates 

Circuit 

5.30 – 

6.30pm 

Pilates 

 6.30 – 

7.30pm 

Pilates 

7.30 – 

8.30pm 

Pilates 

Intermediate 

www.mountainpilates.

com.au 

Contact Anne on 0419 340 190 

 

Craig Vine 

Tawonga 0427 722 287 

> Craig is the owner and a Cert IV     

(TLI41210) qualified driving Instructor 

> New manual Corolla fitted with dual 

controls. 

> Servicing the Kiewa and Upper  

Ovens valley and Wodonga.  

> 7 days by appointment. Incl out of 

school hrs and weekends 

> Gift vouchers and pre-paid packages 

available.     Vic DIA 004532  

.com.au 

@gmail.com 


